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Minutes meeting 12 December 2019
Philippa Bogle being unable to attend requested M Harris to Chair the meeting.
Present:   C. Saunders CS, Mike Harris MH, Malcolm Bottomley MB, Freda Roach FR
Item 1:  Welcome:
MH opened the meeting at 6:35 welcoming all who had arrived.  
Item 2:  Apologies:  

Philippa Bogle PB,   J. Park,   T. Smith TS,   Chris & Sherlita Gilliland

Item 3:  Matters arising from previous minutes

A. CS advised that there had been and is still a delay on the under 65 vaccine and, although promises had been made by the suppliers they were still running behind requested demand. 
The vaccine for children had only been available from the end of November and the children’s vaccine was only available in lots of 50 so there was much chasing just to keep the vaccine available at the Practice.  The uptake of the vaccine had appeared to be lower this year as compared to last year’s.  This was not the case as it had been determined that a number of patients, approx 350, had gone to various pharmacies to have the vaccine.
A discussion took place as to the role of the PCN in grouping Surgeries together and raised the possibility in the future:

 a)  of patients being able to go to the ‘nearest’ surgery to receive the vaccine

  b) home visits being carried out across the PCN by an appointed nurse at                            home for those with mobility challenges  and other alternatives that the PCN may be able to generate to make these sorts of events more patient friendly.
B.  
A number of notice boards in the Practice could be utilised by the PPG and PB had attended the Practice to update the board outside of Rm  2  and 3  which is dedicated to PPG.  Appreciation was expressed for this being done.
The notice board outside Rooms 8/9 could be used by PPG to promote the PPG and MH offered to call in to see how this could be brought into use.  CS volunteered to liaise with a member of the PPG to work on this and FR offered to become involved with this going forward.
(Action: FR to contact CS to arrange date for calling in to Practice re work on the notice boards.
MH to call at Practice to determine if notice board outside Rm 8/9 can be brought back into use.

MB to forward name of ‘fixing/Velcro’  type adhesive to MH).
C.
TS had let the Group know,  via e mail,  that she had been able to get a response from the Youth Forum after much chasing.  As she was unable to get to the meeting this will be updated at the next meeting.  (Action TS to work with Youth Forum ongoing).
MH asked if there were any other matters arising.  There being no other matters the minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

Item 4 Practice Review
Dr Leach was sadly stepping down but fortunately will be still doing one day a week from 31st March 2020.

Dr Bray was retiring in full from 8th May 2020 much to the disappointment of those present as she would be sadly missed.

Stephanie Thompson, Nurse has joined the team full time, and Laura Thwaite, Health Care Professional will be returning in the near future part time to resume her role. 
The Practice was looking for other roles to be filled and were actively advertising and trying to recruit the right person for the right role for the Practice and patients.

It is recognised that Staff will need to be able to fit in to the changes that are ahead of us and care was being take to recruit the right staff.
In house training was being undertaken with an outside recruitment agency for various admin/reception roles.  This is a new idea for the Practice and is in the early stages but does appear to have benefits of future staff being ‘ready’ if and when a role becomes vacant. 
Item 5.  Volunteers/Key projects.

As no one who is involved with this was present it  was rolled over to the  next meeting 

 (Action:  All – identify how you can be supportive and advise PB/MH)
Item 6    Notice Boards

Some of this item is covered in Item 2 section B above.
The boards are zoned in the Surgery to reflect what is happening near them, antenatal, bloods etc. Laura Thwaite is returning in February 2020 and notice boards are part of her remit so CS indicated that FB would be welcome to work along Laura with this.

There are protocols that the Surgery works to in relation to the boards and this would need to be maintained such as no private notices.

Item 7  Survey Monkey

As a number of the PPG had completed the survey a discussion took place as to what had been gained and the obvious conclusion that could be drawn was that there is still much support for the concept of the PPG and a willingness by members to help whenever they could.  The results to date were issued and a general discussion took place.

It became apparent that staff members had thought that the survey was not meant for them.  MH was hoping that all those who contribute to the PPG, volunteers and staff members alike,  would take part in the survey as all members are valued and their voices should be heard. (CS agreed to see if staff members would complete the survey.)

Item 8  PCN update

MH covered the meeting that PB had had with Dr. Taylor, the PCN’s Medical Director, and that, although the PCN is in very early days, the support required by the PCN is to get the message out to everyone as to what the PCN is and what role it will take in Surgeries in the coming years.
This will be looked at as a project in the near future and discussed in depth at the next meeting.

There had been an ad hoc meeting of other members of the HoH PCN in a ‘get to know’ who we are and what we can do for each other.  This had taken place on the 10.12.2020 and was very successful in that  the four surgery’s PPGs are getting to know each other.  It was agreed that we should try to work across the PCN to give a constant message.
It was hoped that we could promote the use of the patient’s survey across the PCN.  There is a need to determine exactly what it is we are talking about,  which ‘survey’,  so CS agreed to issue to all. (CS to issue link to or copy of survey).
Item 9.  Project updates
As Item 5 above.

Item 10 Practice database and Virtual Group (VG)

MH issued suggested flow chart for discussion as to how we could achieve a VG and what we would want from the  VG.  There is much to be done before we can start down the route on creating a VG but one challenge was the use of e mail databases.  The Practice does not have one as yet but this is something that is being considered BUT this might/would contravene Digital Security so another way to contact patients may be via the text message.  CS suggested the text message route may be used to see if patients would use that to contact the web page and the web page to be prepared to inform our patient group what we are trying to communicate. ( MH to prepare a SMS message to encourage patients to link onto the web page for information re PCN and  PPG).
AoB
1.
MH brought an old prescription from another surgery that had messages printed on the prescription.  The question was raised as to how we could use this to advise re PCN and PPG .
It was stressed that it would be great if ALL the PCN members could use this method to promote what is happening and MH felt that it would be best if a constant message was sent out if we use this method.  If we find that only the PPGs use this opportunity  then it can be developed specifically for each surgery.  (CS to see if this is possible at Dr Moss and MH to develop text to suit).
Discussion was held on the regularity of meetings.  As the HoH PCN PPG is now developing and there is going to be four meeting per year of this body  this will make the total number of meetings being held to twelve,  eight Dr Moss  PPG and four HoH PCN PPG.  

Dr Moss Practice has offered to continue to pay for the eight meetings held by the Dr Moss PPG ongoing if it is the wish of the PPG to hold eight meetings.
It is hoped that the other Practices in the PCN will host the other meetings of the HoH PCN PPG.
Understandably all these meetings would put the Staff members under a great deal of pressure if they had to attend in full all these meetings.  It is the Practices’ intention to only attend eight meetings in total, four Dr Moss PPG and four HoH PCN PPG.
Lay members of the PPG need to determine if they want to continue having eight formal meetings per year.  There would be no barrier put in the way of the PPG having eight meetings as now by the Practice but staff members would only be attending four agreed dates.
(All: consider what would be best for all groups as this will be discussed and agreed at the next PPG meeting).
Meeting closed at 8:00
Next meeting of the Moss & Ptns PPG   4th February 2020
Next meeting of the HoH PPG 16th January 2020
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